
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Friends of the School 
 
Greetings…….. 
It was a real delight to see so many of you at the Parent Community Meeting on Monday night.  Your presence 
showed John and I the depth of the com mitm ent to the school .  Congratulations and well done for your 
contributions to the meeting outcom e – included in this  newsletter is a summ ary of the deliberations. 
 
The lists are divided into three areas, they are lis ted in order of im portance as outlined at the meeting. 
 
With the ‘Values’ section, they are divided into Vital, V ery Important, and Important . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Values ………………  
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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT 
It was timely that our meeting last night coincided with the release of the ERO Community Letter.  This is to 
reassure parents the school is actively addressing the area outlined in their letter concerning the management 
and use of student achievement information.  During the last four weeks we have engaged Dianne Smardon 
and Honor Ronowicz from School Support Services to advise staff in the areas of Assessment and 
Mathematics. 
 
In Li teracy, for Years 1 – 3 it will be business as usual with the Entry to S chool Data, Six Year Old Net and 
Running Records as well as teacher judgement forming the major base.  Addi tional training in reading is being 
given by K erri  Friar (R esource Teacher of Literacy) for testing, especially regarding comprehension strategies.  
It is hoped that in 2011, the school will participate in a Reading Recovery Programm e which is nationally 
recognised to assist students with reading delays .  The schools other programmes for students will continue to 
enhance classroom learning and practices , especially with the Li teracy B oost program me operated by Ms  
Tracey Hall. 
 
In the Senior school, STAR will be used as a diagnostic tool for Years 3 – 8.  Along with the junior data and the 
senior data, the school will be able to identi fy children at risk along with children at the top end of the rankings.  
We will be able to report where we are at m ore accurately as a school , using these outside sources to validate 
and confirm our judgements.  Like the junior part of the school , the assistance given to children who have been 
identi fied will continue as they are now.   
 
As many of you have indicated to me how refreshing you found the parent / teacher / student interviews a few 
weeks ago, we will continue to share with you the feedback from the testing program me, as well as the feed 
forward as to how parents may be able to assist their child/ren on an ongoing basis. 
 
In Mathematics, we have initiated Global Strategies Stage Testing and Honor Ronowicz will involve teachers in 
in-service training for its use in the school.  Honor has also offered to support s taff in their classrooms as a part 
of the in-service package. 
 
 
TE KAURI CAMP 
Well – what a wonderful tim e Room s 11, 12, 13 & 14 had at Te Kauri camp las t week.  A huge thank you to all  
the parents w ho were absolutely brilliant in all  aspects  of ‘camp li fe’ .   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ROOM 12 –  
At camp I was fast asleep in bed.  I woke up at 2.28 am in the m orning when the alarm rang.  All of R oom 11 
and 12 ran out the door.  I t was cold outside.  We sat down on the gravel with our torches.  The adults looked 
around the cam p.  When we got told to go back, one adul t reset the alarm .  I tripped over m y bag then I 
hopped in to bed.  I could not go to sleep for one hour.  Finally I went to sleep but then Room 12 and 11 
swi tched on their torches.  It was not cool !  Soon we all  went to sleep.  Camp was fun!. 

By Dylan Morse Room 12 – Year 4 
 



Yahoo! I t was my fi rst night at camp and it was time for m y first Burma Trail .  I couldn’t wait.  It was going to be 
so much fun.  Erin, my big sister had told me what fun Burma Trail  is because she had already been on a 
Burma Trail b efore on her last camp.  I was real excited.  Room 11 and 12 went out of the lounge into the 
night’s darkness.  I grabbed Nicola’s jacket, thankfully following her.  I had m y torch just in case.  Finally we got 
to the rope.  I held on.  Matt was b ehind me talking.  We started into the bush.  The canopy swayed ab ove us.  
People turned on their torches – ruining it for everybody else! “Turn off your torches”, Matt b ellowed.  We 
twisted and turned around and about the b ush following one single rope.  Sometim es there were holes in the 
ground and we fell over.  Soon we came to Mrs Arcus who told us “there, a step and a fence to climb over”.  
So we went over.  On my third go, Nicola didn’t go.  So I met up with Skye and Mackenzie from my class.  We 
chatted together happily and then Mackenzie went off so i t was just me and Skye.  I went around the Burma 
Trail  six tim es – ‘it was awesome’.     By Olivia S teed Room  12 – Year 4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ROOM 14 
Te Kauri Lodge Memories   
Towering, still forest, holding stories and mystery in every tree. 
Wild, crazy log, thrashing and bucking down a slope. 
Dim, scarlet embers, dying slowing into nothing. 
Lovely, natural b ivouac, standing tall and strong. 
Entertained, satisfied audience, applauding to me and Brooke.   – b y Erin S teed Room  14 Year 6 
 
Yummy, delightful  breakfast, chopping into pieces. 
Freak y, scary Burm a Trail, screaming people in the bush. 
Cool, creative bivouac, holding together. 
Comfy, b ig lounge, noisy kids playing games. 
Restful, tired in the bedrooms, snoring all night.              - by Ab el Otene Room 14 Year 6 
 
The Years 4 – 6 children received a thank you note from their  Bus Driver – M ax………  
A quick note to you all to let you know what a pleasure it was to have you on my bus to and from Te Kauri  
Lodge last week.  It was a long b us ride for you all b ut the time seemed to go so quickly as you were all so well  
behaved, friendly and poli te.  Well done to you all and I hope that you have m anaged to have a restful  
week end and catch up on some sleep which is always hard to get on cam p.  No doubt you will have lots of 
follow up work to do this week b ut I’m sure you will enjoy doing that.  I hope to see you again on future school  
trips – again,  well done and thank you from  m e.  Cheers to you all - Max 
 
ICAS  Tests: (New South Wales Tests) 
Newsletters regarding the New South Wales Tes ts were sent home last week with all students from Room s 11, 
12, 13, 14 and Tall Poppies.  Students from Years 4 -  8  are being offered the opportunity to take part in the 
Mathematics and / or Writing tests.  ICAS provides an opportunity for students from Years 4 to 13 to gain a 
measure of their own achievement in an external testing situation.  
 
If you do wish for your child to take part in one or both of the NSW tes ts, please return the form  sent home and 
send back to school with the required paym ent by Fr iday the 21 st  of May .   Please note: No late entries are 
ab le to b e accepted due to closing dates as set b y ICAS. 
 



 
NATIONAL S TANDARDS BROCHURE FOR PARENTS 
Please find attached to this letter a brochure on the National Standards.  The brochure explains what the 
National Standards are and why they are being introduced for Years 1 – 8.  It has been developed by the 
Minis try of Education.  The brochure describes how teachers can us e the standards to support their curriculum 
teaching and learning programm es and how s chools will report progress and achievement to parents, families 
and whanau.  It also suggests some questions that parents can ask teachers so they can know how thei r child 
is doing at school and how they can support their child’s learning at school and at home. 
 
NEWS FROM  THE TALL POPP IES  
The Amazing Race Challenge -  
Six Year 7 & 8 students were recently selected to take part in 
an Inter-School Challenge organised by Sport Bay of Plenty 
whereby students were involved in a quest. Participants (in 
teams of 6) were sent on a com peti tive race that included: 
problem solving, clue and fact finding, mental and physical  
agility, and surviving in the pouring rain!  
 
Congratulations to Petra M oss, James Opie, Bella Ta ylor, 
Zane Petersen, Emily Bowen and Jesse M cV icker for t heir 
grand effort.  
 
Well done to the team from Taupo Interm ediate for their win!  
Thanks also to Sam Opie and Bronwyn McVicker for as sisting with transport and supervision. 
 
 
Totara Springs Sports Camp -   
The Tall Poppies class are taking part in the Combined School Sports Camp at Totara Springs from Monday 
the 14th -  Friday the 18th of June.   There will be representation from several schools at the sports camp and 
over the week the students are involved in a variety of sports at involvement and competi tive levels. 
 
Sports offered at cam p are: soccer, wallball, softball, caged soccer, touch rugby, indoor bowls, croquet, darts, 
petanque, tennis , athletics, swim ming, shooting, archery, kayaking, table tennis, volleyball, bas ketball, hockey, 
indoor soccer, indoor hockey, rugby and netball. 
 
To raise funds to go towards the camp, the Tall Poppies class are holding an ‘Amer ican Hot Dog’ Day on 
Fr iday the 28th of May . All students will be able to purchase a hot dog for lunch – these are $3.00 each-  pre-
order forms are attached to this newsletter -  all orders must be returned to school by Wednesday 26th of 
May.  
 
Hydroponics -   
The theme for inquiry in the Tall Poppies room  this term is  
‘The Propagator’ . 
 
Last week, Adrienne Rickey from  the Tauranga Ci ty Council cam e in for 4 
days and worked with the class on hydroponic s ys tem s. We are currently 
growing lettuces  and beans using a variety of propagation s ystem s. We 
welcome visitors to come and view the progress and to ask us questions 
about the processes involved.  
 
Come on in and see what’s  happening. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
National Leaders Day-  
On Monday the 17th of May the Tall Poppies class travelled by bus to Rotorua to attend the annual National  
Leaders Day. There were over 2200 students, teachers and parents at the event which was organised by the 
Halogen Foundation. National Leaders Day was initiated in 2001 to inspire, influence and develop student 
leaders and to help build a better future for young people.   
 
The theme for the event this year was “Plugging into your Potential”. There was a strong m essage in regards 
to the potential that all s tudents had in order to m ake a di fference to their school and community. 
What Tall Poppies had to say: 
 
“I enjoyed listening to Charlie (from ‘What Now’) and Dayna (from ‘Studio 2’ ) because their messages about 
plugging into m y potential motivated m e and m ade me feel like I could be a leader” (Edyn Loveland) 
 
“When I was listening to Lisa Tamati, I fel t inspired to follow my dreams”. (Jayda Hopping) 
 
“It was great fun and the speakers were motivating and interes ting. Pat Buckley was my favouri te speaker 
because he had lots of ideas”. (Petra Moss) 
 
“It was an awesome day and very inspiring”. (Zane Petersen) 
 
“I liked Nick Tui tasi  because he told us about his life and how he became a role m odel .” (Callum Aitken) 
 
LIBRARY – CAKE STALL FUNDRAISER 
Thank you for your support with the recent Cake Stall that was held at Morning interval on Tues day.  We are 
pleased to advise that $397.00 was raised. These funds will go towards purchasing library books for our Kelvin 
Gibson Library.  School Librar ians did baking for the stall as well as organising the event on the day – 
well done! 
 
THANKS TO THE PTA 
Thank you to the P TA who have very kindly offered to donate $395.00 to match the funds raised at the Library 
Cake Stall .  These funds will go towards purchasing Library books for our Kelvin Gibson Library.   
 
The P TA have also donated $595.00 for the purchase of Basket ball  Uni form s.  Thank you to the PTA!!  
 
NEW ENTRANTS CLASS 
As of the 24th May Mrs Clare Spiers will be starting another New Entrant Class in 
Room  3.  After sharing Room 2 wi th our new friends, now that we are 5 in number we 
are m oving to our own classroom, but will visit and share with the other New Entrants  
and Mrs Palfrey often. 
 
 
NEIL MACKAY – an expert on DYSLEX IA 
Neil MacKay is an expert on Dyslexia and Learning Difficul ties is taking a Parents 
Evening Session on Tuesday 8 th June at the Baypark Events Centre.  Entry fee is a 
Gold Coin Donation.  Three teachers from Tauriko School  will be attending the day sessions.  If you are at all  
interested in addressing these issues in your own child / children, or even for background information, this is a 
‘must’. 
 
HOCKEY  
It is great to see all  those children who are taking up the challenge of winter sports this term. 
With regards to Hockey, the Mini Hockey (Year 1, 2 & 3) team , desperately require more players.  If your child 
is interested, please contact Donna 5430443 as soon as possible.  If a full team cannot be furnished, 
unfortunately games will be forfei ted.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
RECENT RECIP IENTS OF ASS EM BLY AWARDS……. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Should you wish to visit wi th me, m y door is always open. 
 
Cheers - Mike 
 
MIKE RZOSK A 
PRINCIPAL 
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Moto Cross  
Do you have a child interes ted in riding motorbikes? We are seeking interested and motivated kids  to join our 
motocross training sessions.  The sessions will be supervised by a professional  m otocross rider. Children 
require their own m otorbikes.  Please contact Tania on 0221 222 9288 or 07 542 4124 to register your interest 
or em ail tania.scott@slingshot.co.nz 
 
Certif icate in Teacher Aide Practice 
If you enjoy working with children and value education, training with us will equip you with the academic and 
interpersonal  skills necessary to succeed in this role. Phone 07 5440 920 or Freephone 0800 267 7659 
 
ZUMBA CLASS ES  – ‘Feel the Freedom ” – Let’s Zumba 
Held in the Tauriko Settlers Hall on Tuesday evenings 6.30 – 7.30pm.  E VERY CLASS FEELS LIKE A 
PARTY!!.  Phone S hana 5444399 or txt 027-2223653 for further inform ation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AMERICAN HOT DOG ORDER FORM 
 
My child would like to order _______  ‘American Hot Dog/‘s for  Friday the 
28th of May .  - $3.00 EACH 
 
ALL ORDERS MUST BE RETURNED TO SCHOOL  by Wednesday the 26th 
of May.  
 
Childs name     Room Number___________  
 
I have enclosed $.........  


